

Membership News

Please welcome our newest member, Barb Angove! She is sponsored by Nan Casey and will work on the History Bed. Her contact information is:

Barb Angove, 302 Quaintance, Petoskey, MI 49770. Phone number:

231.881.9051 Her email is: Barbangove7@hotmail.com Please welcome her when

you see her!

Area Garden

Our numbers are growing, but I ask you to look around and invite friends to our meetings who will support our mission. We can even invite them via Zoom too. There is always room for more. You may know of some young families who may like to support our vision. Please reach out to them and let me know. You will need to offer their name for membership via a letter of recommendation to me that I will read at the next board meeting.

Sometime life throws us curve balls and we no longer have the ability to meet our responsibilities to PAGC. We hope this doesn't happen, but if it does, do you know who to contact? That would be me or the standing Membership Chair. I need to hear from you directly by email or postal letter to make it official.

Also, did you know we still have some logo wear for sale? Nancy Graham handles this for the club. We have pink hats with the logo on front and green hats with printing on the back. These are \$15. Also, we have aprons that are \$15 and white and pink shirts that are \$10. Garden club makes no money on these sales. We break even. Email or call me if you are interested and I will try to get you outfitted.

On another note: if your PAGC name tag comes up missing, each member is responsible for the replacement cost which is \$10. We have name tags missing-I have tried to contact you. If you are that someone with a missing tag, you will need to write a check to PAGC for \$10 and mail it to our Post Office box or give the check to Sharon Schappacher at a meeting, and then I will order you another tag.

Lastly, Karen Alberts (my Co chair) has a new email address. It is: Alberts.k2@gmail.com. Although we don't have the new membership books yet, please make a note of it in last year's book until we do.

Thanks and Happy gardening, Karen McClatchey and Karen Alberts *Membership Chairs*

July Program Update

The July PAGC Member meeting will be held at Lavender Hill Farm in the barn, starting with a social gathering at 11:30 and a short meeting followed by a pre-ordered box lunch at noon.

If you intend to order a boxed lunch, please contact Sharon Schappacher immediately. Tours will be available and the gift store is open.

This will be our first, in-person meeting of the year. Lavender Hill Farm is open to the public. If you have decided not to join us for the meeting and lunch in the barn, please know you are welcome to bring a chair and join us outside as we tour the lavender and enjoy the beautiful surroundings.

Future member meetings will continue to be determined on a monthly basis, so stay tuned for updates about the August member meeting and beyond.

Marj Green
Program Chair







Our members and helpers hard at work!

Keeping our gardens beautiful.

Landscape Maintenance

Chris Barlett and Jill Patterson will be taking over landscape maintenance from Nancy Graham and Barb Kromm later this year. Thank you ladies for all that you do.

District V News

Our director Sue Soderburg recently lost her husband and is experiencing some medical issues. It might be nice to send her a card.

Sue Soderburg 4600 Acorn "Drive Traverse City, Michigan 49685 suesoderburg2@gmail.com